CORRESPONDENCE

Editor:

Thank you for featuring filariasis in the December, 1985 LYMPHOLOGY. We wish also to give special thanks to Dr. Eric Ottesen (Head of Parasitology Section, National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases, National Institutes of Health) as Chairman of the WHO Steering Committee for Filariasis, which selected the participants and meeting venue in Thanjavur. In addition, the Indian Council of Medical Research (ICMR) designated its top Indian scientists in the field. Without the help of these individuals and groups, the 12th International Conference on Filariasis would never have taken place.

Dr. S. Jamal Professor of Plastic Surgery Madras Medical College Madras, India

Editor:

Please note that the meeting of the Lymphatic Interest Group will now be held on November 12, 1986 (instead of November 6, 1986) at the John Radcliffe Hospital in Oxford.

Dr. Terence J. Ryan Consultant in Dermatology The John Radcliffe Hospital Headington, Oxford, England